Don and Joan Fabrizio

CRC has lost two long time and very significant members in the passing recently of Joan (Nov. 28)
and Don (Dec. 1) Fabrizio.. Both have served the club as well as several others in the Denver area
for many years.

Don has been a CRC Director, Vice President and President. In addition he had a major hand in the
construction of the Silhouette Range, the restoration and installing the roofing and siding on the
ranch house, and did most of the electrical wiring in the equipment building, among a number of
other things.

He was an accomplished gunsmith in both wood and metal work, building or stocking several of
his own rifles. He was active in several different sports over the years, most recently Schuetzen
and Sporting clays.

Additionally both were very active in the Golden Gun Club and in the International Single Shot
Association where they worked in the National Match statistical office at Raton for many years.

Joan suffered a major illness about 4 years ago and has been in failing health ever since. Don has
been in declining health since last spring and Joan’s passing on Thanksgiving day was the final
blow.

They will be missed.



